VI.

Winner School District 59-2
Superintendent Advisory Meeting
March 9, 2022

Greetings from Mr. Morehart

Enrollment Summary Report

Reports from Staff Members

Reports from Community Members

Reports from RSTED

Discussion amongst members




Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes

Winner School District

Administration Building — Mr. Morehart’s office
1:00 PM

March 9, 2022

Members present: Haley Barfuss, Kim DeMers, Danielle Kucera, Julie Manke, DeAnne Felix, Kevin
Morehart, DeAnne Felix, Wenona DeSersa, Sherry Lafferty via phone, Krista Antoine

Members absent: Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Becky Sitting Bear, Sherry Lafferty, Val Ewing, Marilyn
Herman, Diane Kludt,

Member Reports:

Sherry — They are still working on the truancy law. It has passed the 1% reading at tribal council. They
plan to come to the School Board on Monday. They have a contract with Dr. Tonemah so if we have a
need for counseling for a family, it may be an option to zoom in with Dr. Tonemah.

Mr. Morehart — Went over enrollment. We have wondered if the SAC meeting has run its course. What
are other things we could do instead of SAC meetings?

Julie — School board meeting Monday night at 7.

Danielle — The last couple of weeks the attendance has been better. She has had conversations with
families about getting work turned in.  She sat in some conferences. Next month is child abuse
awareness month.

Wenona-

Haley — Girls group will have a dance in the spring. They also made cards for the nursing home. Haley
has been in the classrooms talking about treating the others the way you want to be treated.

DeAnne- Lakota club working on headdress. Handgames is going to Crazy Horse tomorrow with 9
students. There was one behavior incident last month. Will be working with one student with grades.
Enjoyed Daryl Tonemah’s speech.

Krista —

Kim- Daryl Tonemah was the speaker last Friday. A group of teachers went to a conference in San Diego.
Standardized testing is the end of March for MS/HS and April 11-14 for elementary

Marilyn — Family Fun night April 21. Graduation meal will be in May. Marilyn will book the drum group.

Family Fun Night — April 21 — At the armory. Kim will send out an email to all advisors asking for help.
Wenona may donate chicken. Kim will talk to Cathy about the budget.

Next meeting will be March 9, 2022




